MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 7TH 2017 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors J Fletcher, P Rounding, M Blakeston (Mayor), G Lucas, M Rogers,  T Lee, S Poessl, A Croft, K Wright, K Stack, S Fletcher, R Fraser, the Town Clerk Mrs C. Binnington  


The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 

PC Martin Phillips and PCSO Clare Watson attending to discuss current policing issues in Driffield and answer questions. 

18/17

Apologies for Absence:


Cllr H Venter, Cllr C Scarlett, Cllr J Cooper and Cllr T Cooper.
19/17
Declarations of Interest:


There were none. 
20/17

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:



There were none.

21/17
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of January 3rd 2017:


Minute 08/17:  Cllr T Lee commented that Cllr M Rogers had said at the meeting that if Driffield Youth Action were being made to match fund for donations the so should every organisation asking for money. 
22/17
Adoption of the Minutes of January 3rd 2016:


The minutes were adopted with 12 in favour and 1 abstention.
23/17
Clerks Update:


The Mount/Park Avenue Parking:  the clerk reported that Bus King and Humberside Fire Brigade were supporting the letter and helping with distribution requesting residents to ensure sufficient space was left for buses and emergency vehicles when parking outside their homes.

Footpath at The Mount and Greenways:  the clerk reported the request for evidence of the use of the path had been met with considerable enthusiasm from residents.


Tour de Yorkshire:  the clerk reported that she and the Mayor were attending the Roadshow at the Showground on February 15th and had already had meetings with ERYC.  Appeals had been made for old bikes which the Tidy Team were collecting and spray painting.  Bunting had been ordered and would be put across the street week commencing April 3rd. 
24/17
Driffield MIU Campaign:
It was agreed with all in favour to respond to the letter received from Jayne Hawkard at the CCG asking Driffield had been rejected from the last remaining 9 scenarios due to ‘value for money’ when the CCG have categorically stated the proposed changes were not due to saving money, and also requesting a copy of the report that would be produced from the analysis of the consultation responses.  Copies of Mrs Hawkard’s letter were also to be sent to Sir Greg Knight MP and Dr Nick Summerton. 
25/17
Bespoke email addresses:


It was agreed with all in favour that the current website provider set up email addresses for the Deputy and the Mayor. 
26/17
To consider reception duties on behalf of Humberside Police: 

After considerable discussion, mostly centring around staff security the proposal to provide reception duties for a 6 month trial should the Police Station relocate to the fire station, fell with 4 in favour, 7 against and 1 abstention.  A further proposal to allow the installation of an external 101 telephone at the Market Walk offices was agreed with 6 in favour, 3 against and 3 abstentions and final proposal to offer space at the Market Walk offices for Humberside Police to rent to hold surgeries as often as they saw fit was agreed with 9 in favour and 3 abstentions.  It was noted that the clerk suggest a further 101 phone be installed further down Market Place and that perhaps the location of Market Walk would encourage bogus use at night due to its close proximity to pubs and nightclubs. 
27/17
Highways:

Crossing at Mill Street:  Councillors were extremely disappointed that ERYC were unable to install a crossing at Mill Street and requested that double yellow lines be introduced on both sides of the road.


Sawyers Court:  the letter from a resident was noted. 
28/17

Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour.
29/17

Adoption of Minutes:



Planning – all in favour
30/17

Correspondence:



Letter of thanks from Driffield Homing Society: noted. 

31/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

Cllr K Stack and Cllr J Fletcher recounted recent instances of long waits for ambulances.
32/17

Meeting re-opens.



There was none.
33/17

Delegates Reports:



Driffield Partnership:  Cllr J Fletcher reported on the last meeting.
CCMC:  Cllr P Rounding reported on the last meeting and said that investigations into have a hearing loop installed in the Meeting Room were underway. 
34/17

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday March 7th 2017


The meeting closed at 9.00pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………
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